
October - December 2019 

Dear Co-laborers in Christ,  
 
Remembering God’s Blessings: 
The blessings of October began with teaching and preaching at Gwinnett 
Baptist Tabernacle of Doraville, Georgia, Believers Baptist Church of 
Lawrenceville, Georgia and AWANA at our home church Old 

Suwanee Baptist.  We were privileged to have fellowship 
with some of our long-time faithful supporters, Joe 
Soldano and Pastor and Mrs. Louis Hamm.  Pleasant 
Grove Baptist Church of Milna, Georgia, welcomed us to teach and preach 
while the Smith Family of USA East were attending a supporting 
church.  To finish out October, we were blessed to help Pastor Mickey 
Muse with their community outreach for his new church plant, Vision 
Baptist of  Crestview, Florida. 

  
 

Remembering God’s Bounty: 
November was as a bountiful month of opportunity.  We had the privilege to 
work with Pastor Phil Coleman of the Grace Missionary Baptist Church in 
Saluda, NC.  Community visitation each day was our goal.  What a 
blessing to be able to give out gospel tracts here in the states.  The Calvary 
Baptist Church of Statesville, NC and Pastor Haizlip once again hosted 
missionary families during our annual Macedonia Conference.  Thanks to 
Calvary for their labor of love, going the extra mile to help missionaries 

fulfill their calling.  Individual church families also 
sacrificially gave to us by way of gift baskets and meals.  A 
10-day trip to help Pastor Ryan Price at the Ft. Lauderdale Baptist Church 
and Miami Beach Baptist Church stirred our soul afresh for the need to start 
churches in America.  With help from some of the members we did 

visitation each day and taught and preached in both churches while the 
pastor was attending a wedding. Cathy and I were blessed bountifully by 
your Christmas offerings, for which we are so very grateful. 
  

 

Remembering God’s Promises: 
In December some of our USA East families had a great time at the 
home of Jerry and Denise Smith who hosted lunch and games to test 
our memory.  We extend our deepest sympathy to the Allen family as 
we remember the home going of Dr. Charlotte Allen.  Brother Phillip 

and Sister Charlotte have been veteran 
missionaries for over 50 years.  Thank you, 
Dr. Philip Allen for your continued faithfulness to family and fellow 
helpers.  We have God’s promise that our labor is not in vain, in the 
Lord.  Yes, we will meet again on Heaven’s shore. 

 

Looking Unto Jesus, 

James and Cathy Hansard 

 

 

 


